
GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
MINISTRY OF HOME AFFAIRS

LOK SABHA
UNSTARRED QUESTION NO. 3861

TO BE ANSWERED ON THE 22ND DECEMBER, 2015/PAUSHA 1, 1937 (SAKA)

SPY PIGEON

3861. PROF. K.V. THOMAS:

Will the Minister of HOME AFFAIRS be pleased to state:

(a) whether a spy pigeon from Pakistan has been caught in India in the
month of May, 2015;

(b) if so, the details thereof;

(c) whether the spy work of Pakistan against India is increasing; and

(d) if so, the action taken in this regard?

ANSWER

MINISTER OF STATE IN THE MINISTRY OF HOME AFFAIRS
(SHRI HARIBHAI PARATHIBHAI CHAUDHARY)

(a) & (b): No such incident has come to the notice of the Government of

India.

(c) & (d):  The Government has been pursuing a well coordinated and

multi pronged approach to tackle espionage activities which include

strengthening vigilance on the borders to check infiltration/illegal cross

border activities and close interaction and coordination between

intelligence Agencies of the Centre and the State Governments. This has

resulted in neutralization of a large number of espionage networks.
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